
                                                                                                                                                                              
 

Girl Scouts of Southeastern New England 

2023 Non-Reward Agreement Form 
 

The Girl Scout Cookie Program is a girl-led experience and helps Girl Scouts develop their skills 

in five key areas: Goal Setting, Decision Making, Money Management, People Skills, and 

Business Ethics.  The Girl Scouts set their cookie goals and work as a team to decide how troop 

proceeds should be used – whether to fund take-action projects, community service projects, 

camp, travel, materials, etc.  Each Girl Scout’s success in the cookie program supports both 

troop activities and programs offered by Girl Scouts of Southeastern New England.  

 

Troops can decide together if they would like to opt out of receiving rewards, summer camp 

cookie credits, and summer camp cookie transfers to receive additional proceeds for the troop.  

By doing so, the troop will receive additional proceeds based on the troop per girl average 

(PGA).  The PGA is determined by the number of registered Girl Scouts in the troop.  Proceeds 

are paid based on the number of participants in the program. All Girl Scouts in the troop must 

agree to this decision and qualifying Girl Scouts will receive any patches earned. 

 

This form may only be used by Cadette, Senior, or Ambassador Girl Scout troops choosing to 

opt out of receiving individual rewards, camp cookie credits, and camp credit transfers for the 

2023 Girl Scout Cookie Program. 

 
Thank you for your help 

Girl Scouts of Southeastern New England 

This must be signed by a parent/guardian and returned to the troop leader.   

 


